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KINGSTEIGNTON TOWN COUNCIL
MINUTES OF THE FULL COUNCIL MEETING HELD IN THE COMMUNITY HALL, RYDON ROAD, KINGSTEIGNTON ON WEDNESDAY 3 APRIL, 2019 AT 7.00 PM 

Present:  
Mayor:  Councillor R Peart
Deputy Mayor: Councillor B Austen
Councillors:  R Bovey, M Chadwick, T Dempster, K Jones, D Ripping, D Rollason,

J Scagell, B Thorne, G Wickham 
Town Clerk: Mrs C Lakin
4 Members of the Public

Council not in formal session

Police Report

Police Report for March, 2019:

· 2 Public Order Offences

· 3 Theft from shops

· 1 Possession of Cannabis

· 3 Criminal damage to property

· 1 Arson

· 2 Assault, Anti-Social Behaviour

· 3 Common Assault

· 1 Attempted theft from motor vehicle

· 1 Theft from motor vehicle

· 1 Attempted burglary

· 1 Burglary

There have been a couple of reported incidents of Anti-social Behaviour in the local parks.  With the clocks changed and lighter evenings the Neighbourhood Team will be stepping up patrols in the parks.
Public Participation
Mrs Wildman asked for help from the Town Council concerning speeding traffic on Exeter Road near Mill Park and also residents of Mill Park parking on the pavement, meaning that people in wheelchairs or with pushchairs are having to pass on the road.
Cllr Rollason said that some councillors were undertaking Speedwatch training to help address speeding issues in the Town.  If a motorist is caught on camera by the Speedwatch team speeding on three occasions they can be prosecuted.  When councillors have finished their training they will be looking for sites to carry out speed checks and Mill Park will be noted as an area.
In order to take this matter further the council need evidence of parking on pavements to take forward to South West Highways and the Police.

Resolved: that the speeding issues and parking on the pavements at Mill Park, Exeter Road issues be passed to the Police for their attention and monitoring.

Mrs King said that she lived in the Lindon Homes and said that there was insufficient parking on this new development and this was already a big problem.

Resolved:  that a letter should be sent to Anne-Marie Morris MP asking that when and if new legislation arises concerning parking on pavements that the Town Council will support this accordingly.

County Councillor R Peart’s Report
I attended the Viridor Liaison Group meeting with Cllr Wickham, which was held in the Rydon Room at the Community Hall, Kingsteignton.  The meeting was held to discuss the opening of the Heathfield Landfill Site.

In attendance was Rachel Tuckett, Planning Officer from Devon County Council; Lisa Templeton, PR for Viridor; Mr Graeme Buckman, Viridor Operations Manager; Rob Halking, Viridor; Graham Smith, Scientific Officer from Teignbridge District Council and Sidalls Skip Hire.  Mr Buckman is due to leave Viridor and his temporary replacement will be Mr Halking.

At the meeting we discussed when the site will open and Mr Buckman said that this will be by the end of May, once the site at Tiverton is full.  There are eight phases of 60,000 sq metre per phase.  The phases will be filled in one at a time and then capped.  There will be 120 loads per day: 50% from Plymouth and Cornwall and 50% from Torbay and Exeter, in total 600,000 cubic metres.  At the moment the site is 63 metres above sea level and it will grow by 12 metres, making it 75 metres above sea level.  The opening hours of the site will be 7.30-17.00 and 7.30-18.30.
The type of rubbish to be received at this site include bulky items like three-piece suites, beds, large plastic items, window frames and none hazardous waste.  A 70 ton machine will be driven over the rubbish to flatten it.

The site will open for five years and be inspected four times a year by Miss Rachel Tuckett, Devon County Council and Mr G Smith, Teignbridge District Council.
I have been elected as Chair with Jeanette Parker, Chudleigh Knighton as Vice Chair.  You will be able to apply for Viridor Credits once the site is open, and if you are within a ten mile radius of the site.

Questions were asked and Cllr Peart said that he would liaise with the Group in case inspections are needed more frequently and to ask how they are dealing with the run off of rain water from the site.

A copy of the map of the site is available and a Copy of the Terms of Reference of the Community Liaison Group will be discussed at the Works, Services and Planning meeting to be held on Wednesday 17 April, 2019.

District Councillor’s Reports

Councillor D Rollason
I was unable to attend the site visit at Amberley, Broadway Road in connection with the planning application for new dwellings, but Cllr Austen attended on my behalf.

At the committee meetings I have raised the following issues regarding this application:

· Road safety as there is no pavement in this location
· Pollution from the extra cars
· Traffic calming can cause additional pollution
· Flooding
All of the reports that were submitted with this application were draft so further information is still needed.
Cllr B Thorne

I have nothing to report but there are still a few things to address before the end of term.
Cllr Austen

I attended the site visit at Amberly, Broadway Road last Tuesday substituting for Ward District Councillors who were unable to attend due to other commitments.  Five District Councillors were present.  The site visit observed the constant high level of vehicles in both directions and pedestrians having to use driveways of houses to avoid traffic.
The plans introduce two more additional Highways reduction points before and after the site to limit traffic to one vehicle at a time to cope with the narrowness.  This facility already exists at The Fountain end of the road, before which there is pavement for a very short distance.  

Seven superior four and five bedroomed houses are planned after the demolition of the existing bungalow, which will have access by a private road.  This would increase traffic by fourteen cars, at least, plus all services and social visits.  Parking for local cottages will be lost.

Both directions of the road give access to two local Primary Schools.  The top of Broadway Road floods when there is a downpour or rain and is impassable.  Signs after the Causeway indicate the depth of flood water and surrounding fields, which form lakes, are always populated by Swans and Canada Geese.

Any increase in traffic before the provision of pavements has been opposed by this Council for many years.  I made these points to the site visit but a majority of those present did not object to the application.  It comes back to Teignbridge at the next Planning meeting and Officers are recommending consent and giving their usual warning about costs of an appeal if granted.

However, there was a sense that the committee were not happy with the application.

Cllr Peart

I attended the Overview and Scrutiny Committee meeting where Electric Vehicles was discussed.
The Government recently announced its plans to ban new diesel and petrol vehicles from sale in the UK from 2040.  Manufacturers are working to advance technology in electric vehicles along with other alternative fuel.  Teignbridge’s approach is to support the installation of electric vehicles infrastructure to maximize the benefits that electric vehicles provide, requiring all future residential proposals with off street parking to be Electric ready to install E.V. Charging Points in council car parks.
TDC will be reviewing their vehicle fleet contract in 20121 and replacing part of the fleet with lower emissions and in the taxi licensing process lowering emissions.

COUNCIL IN FORMAL SESSION – 7.40 PM
46/19   Apologies

Apologies were received from Cllr Plummer who was on annual leave and Cllr Green who had a prior commitment.
Resolved:  that apologies be accepted
47/19
Declarations of Interest

There were no declarations of interest

48/19 
Mayor’s Report
Sunday 10 March, 2019 - My Wife and I attended Teignmouth Town Councils Annual Civic Service.  It was held at Teignmouth Baptist Church and the service was led by Rev’d Jamie Redfern.  The welcome was made by the Town Mayor, Cllr June Green, with readings by the Sea and Army Cadets.  A well-attended event with refreshments in the Church Hall afterwards
Monday 11 March, 2019 – My Wife and I were invited to the raising of the Commonwealth Flat at Old Ford House by the Chair of Teignbridge District Council, Councillor Avril Kerswell.  There were many VIP guests and students from Newton Abbot College.  Cllr Kerswell delivered a special message to us all from her Majesty the Queen to mark the 70th Anniversary of the London Declaration in April last year.  The Queen welcomed the leaders of the 53 nations to Buckingham Palace after the special message.  We all watched as the flat was raised to make this special day.

Saturday 16 March, 2019 – I attended Kingsteignton Athletic Football Club with fellow councillors for a small presentation event.

Last summer we lost one of our young players, Kyle Deakin.  He had many friends and was very well liked with the club and the local community.  A memorial match was held and the money raised was to be distributed on the wishes of Kyle’s family to be used for local Mental Health charities.  It was a privilege to present cheques to KingsCare for £1826.55 which will go towards continued funding for Mental Health Support.  A cheque for £500 to Andy’s Man Club, Newton Abbot, who run a group helping men who have any mental health issues, and a cheque to the Samaritans, which was received by Liz Lord who works with them.
It was an emotional day as well as helping good causes.

Monday 25 March, 2019 – I was invited along with Mr Mike Walters to a tour around Kingsteignton New School by the Principal Dr Penny Fitch.

The new school opened in January, 2019 at a cost of £5.5 million.  As we went around the school I was impressed with the amount of space and the large classrooms with high-tech facilities, intelligent low energy heating and ventilation systems, interactive table tops and electronic systems. In the Sports Hall a large screen can be lowered to use for putting on events.  The building is designed for people with limited mobility and a lift to take you up on to a second floor.

Outside there is a multi-use sports pitch and soft play area.  After our tour we went upstairs to the Library and Dr Fitch told Mr Walters that they would be naming the Library after him.  Well worth a visit. 
49/19
Minutes

The Mayor presented the minutes of the meeting held on 6 March, 2019.  These were adopted.
50/19 
Clerk’s Report 
· The CCTV at the History Garden is to be fully connected on Friday 5 April, 2019 and will be working from this date.  This is just in time for the lighter evenings and the Easter School holidays

· As requested by the Finance Committee, the Staff/Salary Review has been carried out by the Society of Local Council Clerks.  The report will be taken to an Extra Ordinary Full Council meeting to be held on Wednesday 17 April, 2019 at 7pm

· The bollards will be installed at Oakford Lawn around the edge of the Lawn beginning on Monday 8 April, 2018.  Also purchased are three bollards for the Community Hall Carpark which will be installed shortly to stop travellers gaining access to the land.

· Work on The Fountain will commence on Wednesday 10 April, 2019

51/19
Minutes

Community Hall Committee:  Cllr Jones presented the minutes of the meeting held on 13 March, 2019.  Approved
Recreation/Footpaths/Fountain Committee:  Cllr Rollason presented the minutes of the meeting held on 13 March, 2019.  Approved

Finance Committee:  Cllr Rollason presented the minutes of the meeting held on 20 March, 2019.  Adopted

Works, Services & Planning Committee:  Cllr Peart presented the minutes of the meeting held on 6 & 20 March, 2019.  Adopted
Kingsteignton Show:  Cllr Jones presented the minutes of the meetings held on 1 March, 2019.  Adopted
52/19
Representative Reports 
Ball Clay Heritage – Cllr Thorne said that he had attended the AGM of the Ball Clay Heritage and the committee had been re-elected on block.  He said that they are doing some wonderful work and artefacts will be going on display at the Newton Abbot Museum.
Kingsteignton Youth Centre - Cllr Rollason said that the Youth Centre had held their AGM and the present committee had been re-elected.  He talked about funding and Risk Assessments that have to be in place for the Youth Centre

Outdoor Bowling Club - Cllr Peart said that councillors had been invited to the Club to have a look around and see the facilities that are available.  
Ram Roast Fair - Cllr Dempster said that they were in the process of making the Fair into a Charity Organisation.  He said that they had carried out a survey of Oakford Lawn and the stalls will be rearranged this year.
Swimming Pool Association - Cllr Scagell said she attended the AGM for the Swimming Pool and there was only one member of the public in attendance.  She will forward a copy of the Accounts to the Town Clerk and said that the Pool had a good summer in 2018.
The same committee was re-elected.

Cllr Scagell said that a Memorial Service is being held at the Swimming Pool in memory of the late Maureen Cole.  This will start at 2pm.

Cllr Wickham said that the Street Market and Classic Car Show is being held on Monday 6 May, 2019 on Oakford Lawn to raise funds for Kingsteignton Swimming Pool and opens at 10 am.  There will be a Floral Dance/Parade.

Cllr Peart said that he had spoken with Ms Collins regarding the Lease on the Pool, which has 8 years left to run.  He said that the Swimming Pool are looking to change this to a limited set up which should be fairly straight forward.  Mrs Jill Morris has been made President of the Pool.

Teignbridge Cycling Forum – Cllr Bovey had attended a Forum meeting and talked about the Wray Trail, and that there are more people using the cycle track from Bovey Tracey to Newton Abbot.

53/19

Devon Air Ambulance – Update

Cllr Peart said that he had met with Toby Russell, DAA, a member of the Rugby Club, Mrs Lakin and Mrs Lewis-Clarke for a final site visit to ensure that the light was being placed in the correct place and to discuss the position of the gates.  Unfortunately Westcountry Steel had been unable to attend the meeting, but were aware of the position of the gates.

The gates will have a combination lock placed on them and DAA will have a copy of the code.  The light and the gates are due to be installed on Tuesday 23 April, 2019.

After minute:  The light to enable night time landing of the Devon Air Ambulance was installed on 23 April, 2019, but Westcountry Steel have gone into liquidation and the office are finding a replacement contractor to install the gates as soon as possible.

54/19

CCTV Camera – History Garden, Oakford Lawn – update

The CCTV camera and light is now installed in the History Garden and relevant signs have been placed on the Lawn so that members are aware of the use of cameras on this site.

55/19

Correspondence

· An email has been received from Mrs M Hazell, Twinning Association informing the town Council that this year is the 40th Anniversary of the Twinning between Kingsteignton and Orbec.  Residents from Kingsteignton who belong to the Twinning Association will be visiting Orbec later this year and Mrs Hazell was extending an invite to the new Mayor and Partner, when they are elected in May, to join them for this special celebration.  The date of the visit is Friday 26 July, 2019 to Thursday 1 August, 2019.  Resolved that:  this invite will be passed to the new Mayor following their election on 15 May, 2019.
The meeting closed at 8.40 pm
Signed: …………………………………….            Dated: ……………………………..
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